
 

 

February 16, 2022 

Via E-File 

 

Mr. Michael Dougherty, Executive Director 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 

201 High Street SE 

Suite 100 

Salem, OR 97301-3398 

 

RE: Matrix Telecom, LLC d/b/a Matrix Business Technologies d/b/a Trinsic Communications d/b/a 

VarTec Telecom d/b/a Excel Telecommunications d/b/a Startec d/b/a Americatel d/b/a Lingo 

Notice of Company Name Change 

Docket CP 1281 

 

Dear Mr. Dougherty: 

 

This letter is submitted on behalf of Matrix Telecom, LLC d/b/a Matrix Business Technologies d/b/a 

Trinsic Communications d/b/a VarTec Telecom d/b/a Excel Telecommunications d/b/a Startec d/b/a 

Americatel d/b/a Lingo (“Company”) to notify the Oregon Public Utility Commission (“Commission”) that 

the Company is changing its corporate name to Lingo Telecom, LLC and cancelling the d/b/a Matrix 

Business Technologies. The Company was granted a Certificate of Authority to provide 

telecommunications service in Oregon in Docket No. CP 1281. 
 
Enclosed is a copy of documentation on the new corporate name on file with the Oregon Secretary of 
State. 
 
A notice of change in Company name was provided to Oregon customers via the enclosed bill message. 
This change in Company name will have no effect on customers who will continue to receive service 
without interruption under the name of Lingo. 
 

The Company respectfully requests the Commission to change the Company name in all Commission 

records to Lingo Telecom, LLC d/b/a Trinsic Communications d/b/a VarTec Telecom d/b/a Excel 

Telecommunications d/b/a Startec d/b/a Americatel d/b/a Lingo at the earliest possible date. 

 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3006 or 

via email to croesel@inteserra.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Carey Roesel 

 

Carey Roesel 

Consultant 

 

cc: A. Valencia – Lingo (via Email) 

tms: ORx2201 

Enclosures 

CR/sp 







Bill Message 

Corporate Name Change 

 

 

Please note that we have changed our corporate name from Matrix Telecom, LLC. to Lingo Telecom, LLC. 

and there are no changes with your services, and you will continue to see Lingo brand on your invoices. 


